MASSACHUSETTS ADVOCATES for CHILDREN



Hand-Delivered

August 6, 2012

His Excellency Deval L. Patrick State House Boston, MA 02133

Re: H. 4332/An Act Relative to Students' Access to Educational Services and Exclusion from School

Dear Governor Patrick:

We are writing to request that you approve H. 4332, enacted by the Legislature on July 31, 2012. Most of us are members of the Education Law Task Force (ELTF), and all of us have experience with issues of school discipline and school dropout.

Many of us have worked closely with Rep. Alice Wolf for many years on legislation she and others have filed to reduce the number of students who are excluded from school. Our goal has been to improve the fairness of the process, to educate students who nonetheless have to be excluded from school, and to generate exclusion data to allow DESE to assist schools to reduce high numbers of expulsions.

During these years we have met repeatedly with Secretary Reville, Commissioner Chester, Child Advocate Garinger, and with school personnel to craft legislation that would reflect their views.

Data show that a student being suspended or expelled is a strong precursor to him or her dropping out of school, which leads to far-reaching consequences for the student, the community, and taxpayers. The bill aims to curb the overuse of suspension and expulsion—jointly known as school exclusions—as a disciplinary tactic other than as a last resort. The ultimate goal is to keep kids in school, actively engaged in learning, and severing the school to prison pipeline.

We believe that the bill ultimately enacted by the Legislature reflects the views of all the stakeholders as best as possible. If your Administration has questions about H. 4332, they may contact Attorney Thomas Mela of the Massachusetts Advocates for Children, at 617-357-8431 ext. 223.

We urge you to approve this legislation. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Board of Directors
Eileen Hagerty, Esq., Chair
Yvonne L. Atkins
Jacquelynne J. Bowman, Esq.
Sheila Deppner
Christal Fenton, Esq.
Michael Fleischer, Esq.
Margareth Frayne Sodre
Ann Guay, Esq.
Matthew J. Iverson, Esq.
Christine Lucero
Kevin O'Connell
Richard Howard, Esq.
Mala Rafik, Esq.

Dr. Renald Raphael

Ruth-Ann Rasbold

Meghan Streff Spring

Tee Thach-Hasan

Diane Sherlock Rob Shusterman

Emeritus

Hubert E. Jones

Lawrence Kotin, Esq.

S. Stephen Rosenfeld, Esq.

Executive Director
Jerry Mogul

Senior Project Directors



Sincerely,

Jerry Mogul, Executive Director

American Civil Liberties Union of Massachusetts Carol Rose, Executive Director

Boston Parents Organizing Network Myriam Ortiz, Executive Director

Boston Public Schools Special Education Parents Advisory Council Carolyn Kain, Chairperson

Boston Student Advisory Council & Youth on Board Jenny Sazama, Director of Youth on Board and BSAC Coordinator

Boston Youth Transitions Task Force Kathy Hamilton, Youth Transitions Director

Center for Collaborative Education Daniel French, Executive Director

Center for Public Representation Robert Fleishchner, Assistant Director

Center for Teen Empowerment Stanley Pollack, Executive Director

Children's Defense Fund Barbara Best, Director of Foundation Relations and Special Projects

Children's Law Center of Massachusetts Jay McManus, Executive Director

Citizens for Public Schools Marilyn Segal, Executive Director

Coalition for Social Justice Debra Fastino, Director Disability Law Center Alan Kerzin, Executive Director

East Boston Ecumenical Community Council Frank Ramirez, Executive Director

Federation for Children with Special Needs Richard Robison, Executive Director

Freedom House
Gail Snowden, Executive Director

Jewish Alliance for Law and Social Action Sheila Decter, Executive Director

Lawyers' Committee for Civil Rights and Economic Justice Norma D'Apolito, Executive Director

Massachusetts Advocates for Children Jerry Mogul, Executive Director

Massachusetts Appleseed Center for Law and Justice, Inc. Joan Meschino, Executive Director

Massachusetts Bar Association
Martin W. Healey, Chief Operating Officer & Chief Legal Counsel of the MBA

Massachusetts Jobs With Justice Russ Davis, Executive Director

Mental Health Legal Advisors Committee Phillip Kassel, Executive Director

MetroWest Legal Services Elizabeth A. Soulé, Executive Director

NAACP New England Area Conference William H. Robinson, Jr., NEAC PAC Chair

Opportunity to Learn Action Fund Joseph Bishop, Ph.D., Executive Director

PPI-ONE Massachusetts Sondra H. Peskoe

Prisoners' Legal Services Leslie Walker, Executive Director

Suffolk University Law School (for affiliation purposes only) Isabel Raskin, Juvenile Justice Center

The Civil Rights Project at UCLA (for affiliation purposes only) Daniel J. Losen, Director, Center for Civil Rights Remedies